
From: Chambers - Acting President Hatcher [Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au] 

Sent: Thursday, 15 December 2022 11:31 AM 

To: Jessica Dawson-Field[JDawson-Field@mauriceblackburn.com.au]; Phillip 

Pasfield[Phillip.Pasfield@slatergordon.com.au] 

CC: J Bornstein[JBornstein@mauriceblackburn.com.au] 

Subject: RE: Application by Kelly - D2022/10 [S+G-ACTIVE.7592.M659724.FID4985938] 

Attachments: D2022-10 - Kelly - Order re annexure PJP-6 15.12.2022.pdf 

 

 
OFFICIAL 

 
Dear parties, 
 
I refer to the correspondence below. Please find attached the consent order made by the Acting 
President in relation to annexure PJP-6 in this matter. 
 
Kind regards 
Caroline 
 
Caroline Beasley 
Associate to Acting President Hatcher 
 

 
 
T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and 
pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
 

From: Jessica Dawson-Field <JDawson-Field@mauriceblackburn.com.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 15 December 2022 10:01 AM 
To: Phillip Pasfield <Phillip.Pasfield@slatergordon.com.au>; Chambers - Acting President Hatcher 
<Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: J Bornstein <JBornstein@mauriceblackburn.com.au> 
Subject: Re: Application by Kelly - D2022/10 [S+G-ACTIVE.7592.M659724.FID4985938] 
 

Dear Associate, 

mailto:chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/


  

Unfortunately the contents of Mr Pasfield’s correspondence was not agreed by us prior to it 

being sent to you.  

  

We do not agree that PJP-6 is covered by the orders made by the Acting President on 2 

December. However, in an effort to resolve the issues between the parties we consent to the 

orders attached to Mr Pasfield’s correspondence. 
 
Kind regards  
 
Get Outlook for iOS 
SEASON’S GREETINGS  

This office will close at 5:00pm, Thursday 22 December 2022 and re-open on Tuesday 3 January 2023.  
Best wishes for the festive season.  

 

 

    

Maurice Blackburn acknowledges the traditional custodians of the lands on which we work, and pays respect to their Elders, past 
and present.  

We are a leading Australian law firm certified to the international ISO 9001:2015 quality standard. 
We are proudly carbon neutral and committed to a sustainable environment. Please provide requested documentation in electronic 
format and consider the environment before printing this email.  
 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are 
not the intended recipient, any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in 
error please notify the sender by reply email, delete the email, destroy any printed copy and do not disclose or use its information in any way. For 
additional information regarding Maurice Blackburn's privacy policy, click here (mauriceblackburn.com.au/privacy)  

 

 
From: Phillip Pasfield <Phillip.Pasfield@slatergordon.com.au> 
Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2022 6:48 pm 
To: 'chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au' <chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Jessica Dawson-Field <JDawson-Field@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Josh Bornstein 
<JBornstein@mauriceblackburn.com.au> 
Subject: Application by Kelly - D2022/10 [S+G-ACTIVE.7592.M659724.FID4985938]  
  

  

Dear Associate 
  
The lawyers for the CFMMEU have engaged Sky Discovery to provide an analysis of Annexure 2 to the 
Application and Annexure PJP-6 to my Statement dated 5 December 2022. Both documents are subject 
to foreshadowed applications by my client pursuant to section 594 of the Act. Annexure PJP-6 is of 

  CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation . Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.  

https://aka.ms/o0ukef
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https://www.facebook.com/MauriceBlackburnLawyers
https://twitter.com/YouCanCountonMB
https://www.instagram.com/mauriceblackburnlawyers
http://www.linkedin.com/company/maurice-blackburn-lawyers


course a copy of the documents produced to the Commission pursuant to the Order dated 18.11.22 and 
that were subject to the Access Order dated 2.12.22. 
  
The parties have agreed on a draft consent order which is attached to facilitate this analysis. A copy of 
that draft order is attached for the Commission’s consideration. The parties seek that such an order be 
made as soon as possible. 
  
The lawyers for the CFMMEU have been copied into this email. 
  
Regards 
  
Phillip Pasfield  
National Practice Group Leader 
Industrial and Employment Law  
 
    

 
SLATER AND GORDON LAWYERS  
Level 14, 55 Market Street, Sydney New South Wales 2000  
D +61 2 8267 0613 | T '+61 2 8071 2790 |  
M  +61 419 295 492 | F (02) 8267 0650  
W slatergordon.com.au     

  
  
 

 
 
Slater and Gordon Lawyers - http://www.slatergordon.com.au 
 
If our bank account details change we will notify you by letter, phone call or face-to-face but never by email. 
 
This e-mail (and any attachments) is for the exclusive use of the addressee and may contain information that is privileged, confidential or 
protected by copyright. 
If you are not the addressee or the person responsible for delivering this e-mail to the addressee, you must not disclose, distribute, print or 
copy this e-mail and the contents must be kept strictly confidential. 
If this e-mail has been sent to you in error, kindly notify us immediately on (03) 9602 6888, or by return e-mail and permanently destroy the 
original. 
Electronic mail is not secure and there is also a risk that it may be corrupted in transmission. It is therefore your responsibility to check this e-
mail (and any attachment) carefully for corruption and viruses and if there are any errors to contact us immediately. We do not accept liability 
for any loss or damage caused by such lack of security. 
Slater and Gordon collects personal information to provide and market its services. 
For more information about use, disclosure and access, see our privacy policy at http://www.slatergordon.com.au 
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